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From the 92nd District Conference and Assembly

My Fellow Rotarians,

We had a memorable experience at the just
concluded 92 District Conference and
Assembly, where our club was ably
represented by eleven members and four
guests. | am delighted to report that we
received two awards- Vocational Service
Award and Attendance Award. It has been a
great year and it is through your dedication
and enthusiasm that we have accomplished
the much we have to be recognized with
these awards.

The Assembly elected Rtn. Joe Otin to
serve as the District Governor for the
Rotary Year 2012020. Our outgoing
District Governor Richard Omwela will be
succeeded by DGE Peter Mbui (2017/18)
and DGN Jeffrey Bamford will serve in the
year 2018/19.

Due to unavoidable circumstances, we had
to cancel our fellowship meeting last week
and | apologize for the short notice and
inconvenienced caused. We will arrange for
another opportune time to receive the
Kisumu Eye Camp report. On the same
note, we had another successful Eye Camp
in Naivasha under the Restore Eye Sight
Global Grant Project. 710 patients were
screened and 52 cataract surgeries carried
out. The Foundation committee will also
prepare a report and share with us. | would

like to thank PP Sudesh and Rtn. Marete for
coordinating this camp.

As earlier communicated, we travel to Gilgil
this Tuesday, ® May, to hand over the
library project to the community. The
upgrading of the Gilgil town library has been
made possible through your  generous
contributions this year and #kind book
donations from the Desai Foundation. The
entire board of the Kenya National Library
Services led by the Principal Secretary will
join us to witness the ceremony. Our
gratitude to Rtn. Mary Coulson who has
generously invited us for lunch fellowship
after the ceremony. Be sure to join us.

Our last club assembly for this Rotary year is
still scheduled for Thursday, "4 May. |
encourage you to attend and share with us

your thoughts and ideas that will improve
the club.

Thank you dear Rotarians and have a lovely
week ahead!

Ahsante!

David Githanga

CLUB PRESIDENT, 2016/17
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